
 

 

 

 

Susquehanna Township Board of Supervisor 

Regular Meeting 

January 2, 2018 

  
 

Dennis Brown called the regular meeting of the Susquehanna Township Board of Supervisors to 
order at 7:30PM. 

In attendance were Supervisors Mike Steinbacher, Dennis Brown, and Jim Surfield. 
Secretary/Treasurer Sherry Kurtz and some residents from the community were also present.  

Minutes from the December 5, 2017 meeting were reviewed and they were approved.                                                                                                                                          
Surfield – Motion                                                                                                                                    
Steinbacher – Seconded                                                                                                                         
Approved 3-0 

The Treasurer’s Report was read by Sherry Kurtz. It was reviewed.                                                 
Mike – Motion                                                                                                                                
Dennis – Seconded                                                                                                                      
Approve 3-0    

The Financial Review:    

             December 2017 
  Receipts:    $59,339.44 

  Expenditures: General Fund  $90,322.14  

    Payroll     $2,478.72 

    Payroll Taxes    $2,436.84  

    Total Bills  $95,237.70 
Brown – Motion 
Steinbacher – Seconded 

Approved – 3-0 

            
Chairman’s report - Dennis Brown  
 There was a special meeting on December 27, 2017 to approve the final the budget for 
2018.  
 Brown wants to clear up Alan Feist’s accusation that the Township violated a right to 
know request.  When it was brought up at an earlier meeting the board did not respond 
immediately. Brown and Surfield make the statements that all the information that was requested 
was in fact given to him. Our attorney also has copies of everything that was sent to Feist. Feist 
does not agree.  
 
 
Road Master - Mike Steinbacher  
 We have several projects we are talking about, Pfirman Rd., Nisbet Terrace, and Hillside 
Dr in 2 different areas. Larson Design will be consulted for some advice and guidance on these 
projects. 



 We are good on salt and sand stone will be switched back to antiskid. When it is ordered 
we will ask for a copy of their State Certification when it is delivered. 
 
Park Report – Mike Steinbacher 
 There is no report at this time.  

 
Old business  
 The ordinance for a speed limit on Pfirman Road is on the table, so it will be advertised 
and voted on at the February meeting. Signs will be ordered for a 25 MPH speed limit.  
 
New Business  
 There is nothing to report at this time. 
 
Fire Company Report - Mike Steinbacher 
 Jim could not be here tonight but he sent the report to Steinbacher. There were 18 calls, 6 
medical, 1 assist for Wmspt Police, Candy Cane Lane traffic, and suspicious odor. They are 
doing some incident and safety training. 
 Highlights of 2017:  139 alarms, May 1st storm, replaced all the radios with a regional 
grant, replaced the engine in service, lowered the ISO rating, they secured a $10,000.00 state 
grant. 
 
Misc. 
 Brown wanted to announce that we did receive our grant money for the Riverview Dr 
project from Lycoming County Conservation District.  
 
Real Estate Transfers 
 Seeing there were none, Brown moved on 
 
Public Input 
 A resident asked about putting a memo on the treasurers report on all deposits too. Also 
he would like to see the calendar on the website is kept up to date.  
 
Pay Bills 

             Steinbacher – Motion                                                                                                                               
      Jim – Seconded           
      Approved 3-0 

Adjourn                                                     

       Surfield - Motion 

       Steinbacher - Seconded  

       Approved 3-0 

Brown adjourned the meeting. 

 
Respectfully Submitted 

                                                                                                                                                                 
Sherry Kurtz 


